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FY 2023 Federal Employee Viewpoint Survey (FEVS) – 15 May to 30 Jun 2023  
 
The Office of Personnel Management (OPM) has opened the window for the 2023 Federal Employee 
Viewpoint Survey (FEVS).  The FEVS, which launched last week and closes on 30 June is an annual 
government-wide, non-attributional survey that offers a great way for Army Civilians to share their 
perspectives in many critical areas and this data is then used to feed into the annual Best Places to 
Work rankings. The more people who take the survey, the better idea we have of the concerns and 
needs of the civilian population.  Eligible employees should check their inbox to access the 2023 
FEVS.  The FEVS takes just 20 minutes to complete, and its results contain critical information for the 
Army's most senior leaders. 
   
This year, we are thrilled to have the Honorable Christine Wormuth, Secretary of the Army, 
participating in our FEVS campaign, encouraging Army Civilians to take the survey.  Honorable 
Wormuth’s FEVS message may be found here. 
   
https://www.dvidshub.net/video/882915/secretary-army-2023-fevs-message.  
 
 
AMEDD Civilian Corps Chief Town Hall 
 
Mr. Joseph (Chris) Rheney, AMEDD Civilian Corps Chief will host a virtual Town Hall on 20 June 2023, 
at 0930-1030 CT intended to keep our AMEDD Civilians informed on all things Civilian Corps.  Army 
Medicine Civilians and Supervisors of Civilians are welcomed to attend.  The event will be recorded 
and available for viewing.  Feel free to send the AMEDD Civilian Corps Office with a list of specific 
topics you’d like to see included as part of the agenda at:  usarmy.jbsa.medical-coe.mbx.civilian-corps-
chief@army.mil 
 

AMEDD Aspiring Leader Development Program COHORT 23-24 - OPEN to GS 04-10, or 
equivalent (S: NLT COB 26 JUNE 2023) 

The Aspiring Leader Development Program (ALDP) is a leader development program that begins with 
a nomination/application and competitive selection process to identify outstanding AMEDD Civilians 
who have consistently demonstrated the core Army values in the execution of their duties and who 
demonstrate skills, attributes, and potential required to become future leaders.   

Who Should Apply:   AMEDD Civilian employees in grades GS 04 - GS 10 or equivalent in 
permanent positions; have completed a probationary period and who aspire to develop the 
competencies necessary to assume greater responsibilities and advance in their careers.  The ALDP is 
a one year program designed to develop participants in the DoD Civilian Leader Competencies. The 
ALDP provides the AMEDD with a pool of employees with enhanced competitiveness for future roles, 
and builds a stronger bench of aspiring leaders with potential for assignments of greater responsibility.   

Visit the AMEDD Civilian Corps website under WHAT’S NEW and ANNOUNCEMENTS at 
https://ameddciviliancorps.amedd.army.mil/announcements for additional information and the 
Application Packet. 
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3QFY23 Army Medicine Wolf Pack Award Nominations, Suspense: 30 Jun 2023 

Nominations are currently being accepted for the 3QFY23 Army Medicine Wolf Pack Award.  Anyone 
can nominate a team for this award, with Command endorsement.  Click below to download the Wolf 
Pack Nomination Form. Submit completed forms via email to AMEDD Civilian Corps Chief at anytime 
throughout the quarter. Nominations must be received by the last working day of the month for 
consideration of the award for that quarter. 

Check out the Wolf Pack page for more information: https://ameddciviliancorps.amedd.army.mil/wolf-
pack-award.  The Army Medicine Wolf Pack Award is designed to recognize and celebrate successes 
of teams made up of a mix of Army Medicine Civilians and Active Duty Military. The Wolf Pack Award 
recognizes teamwork that drives excellence in outcomes supporting the Army Medicine mission. 
Nomination suspense for 3rd Qtr, FY 23 is 30 Jun 2023. 

 
Joint Medical Executive Skills Institute Intermediate Executive Skills Course (JMESI-IESC), 
Suspense: 14 July 2023 (GS 11 and Above, or Equiv) 
 
The AMEDD Civilian Corps is pleased to announce the call for applications for the Joint Medical 
Executive Skills Institute, Intermediate Executive Skills Courses (JMESI-IES) scheduled virtually for 
16-19 October 2023.  
 
This announcement applies to AMEDD Civilians assigned to MEDCOM, MEDCoE and other Army 
Medicine entities.   
 
Eligibility: AMEDD Civilians in mid to senior level management positions (GS 11 and above, or 
equivalent) who desire to develop and enhance their healthcare management capabilities. For 
Application and required documents visit the AMEDD Civilian Corps website under WHAT’S NEW and 
ANNOUNCEMENTS at: https://ameddciviliancorps.amedd.army.mil/. 
 
The JMESI-IES Course provides education and training on leadership and management skills 
necessary to successfully serve in an intermediate-level leadership position within a DHA medical 
treatment facility (MTF). The course is designed to facilitate attainment of selected Joint Medical 
Executive Skills core competencies as identified by a Tri-Service review board of MHS senior leaders. 
This course will be held three times per year using a blended two-phase format. 
 
Phase One: Students must complete 14 web-based training modules prior to phase two. 
Phase Two: Students attend 4-day virtual course. 
 
Please direct questions to the AMEDD Civilian Corps Office: usarmy.jbsa.medical-coe.mbx.civilian-
corps-chief@army.mil 
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